

RICK SCOTT
Governor

KEN DETZNER
Secretary of State

Ms. Joan Deming Archaeological Consultants, Inc. 8110 Blaikie Court, Suite A Sarasota, Florida 34240 December 5, 2012

Re:

DHR Project File No.: 2012-04938 / Received by DHR: November 1, 2012 Cultural Resource Assessment Survey of the Tides Golf Course Property, Pinellas County, Florida

Dear Ms. Deming:

We note that in September 2012, Archaeological Consultants, Inc. (ACI) conducted the above referenced survey for Taylor Morrison of Florida, Inc. in anticipation of a request by the Florida Division of Historical Resources for a cultural resource assessment survey. Our office proceeded to review this report with the expectation that Taylor Morrison of Florida, Inc. will be engaging in permitting processes that will require this office to comment on possible adverse impacts to cultural resources listed or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places (NRHP), or otherwise of historical, architectural, or archaeological significance. We recommend at the time such actions are taken, a copy of this letter be forwarded to the permitting agency(ies) with the application. This may eliminate the permitting agency(ies) from having to submit an application to the Division of Historical Resources for review, or, if applications are forwarded to the Division with this letter, it would facilitate our review.

ACI did not identify any cultural resources within the project tract during the investigation. One previously recorded site (8PI134) was plotted within the project area, but may be located outside of the property.

ACI determined that the proposed development will have no effect on cultural resources listed, or eligible for listing, in the NRHP, or otherwise of historical, archaeological, or architectural value. ACI recommends no further investigation of the subject parcel.

Based on the information provided, our office concurs with these determinations and finds the submitted report complete and sufficient in accordance with Chapter 1A-46, *Florida Administrative Code*.





Ms. Deming December 5, 2012 Page 2

For any questions concerning our comments, please contact Rudy Westerman, Historic Preservationist, by electronic mail at Rudy.Westerman@DOS.MyFlorida.com, or by phone at 850.245.6333. We appreciate your continued interest in protecting Florida's historic properties.

Sincerely,

Robert F. Bendus, Director

Division of Historical Resources

and State Historic Preservation Officer